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On 23 August 1978, Ruth Ittner and I saw a Golden-winged Warbler (Vermivora 
chrysoptera) on Bulls Island, Cape Romain National Wildlife Refuge, S.C. The bird was 
viewed for 3 minutes from 20 feet with 7 x 35 binoculars. The dorsal surface was gray from tail 
to crown. The forehead was yellow as were the slurred wing bars. The belly and breast were 
white with a dark gray bib. The eye-line and ear-patch regions were also dark gray, bordered 
with white. The dark gray bib and facial markings indicate the bird was an adult female or an 
immature of either sex. 

The warbler was feeding among the leaves of a 15-foot Live Oak (Quercus virginiana) at 
the edge of a lawn. Feeding behavior consisted of moving along small branches searching leaf 
surfaces for food items. 

Sprunt and Chamberlain (South Carolina Bird Life, 1949, p. 438) consider the Golden-
winged Warbler to be a rare transient along the coast of South Carolina. A literature search 
confirms this finding with only two additional observations reported. Burton (Supplement, 
South Carolina Bird Life, 1970, p. 621) found a dead Golden-winged at the base of a television 
tower in Charleston, S.C., on 8 October 1954; Sidney Gauthreaux and Harry LeGrand 
(Chat 38:29) reported a sighting at Folly Beach on 23 September 1973. 

If records from coastal North Carolina (Chat 30:111, 36:37, and 37:32) are included, the 
fall migration period of the Golden-winged Warbler extends from mid-August to mid-
October. The apparently erratic nature of this species as a fall migrant in coastal Carolina 
may be the result of wanderings by immature birds. Additional sight records with age and sex 
data are needed to clarify the situation. 

[NOTE: Jay Shuler found a dead, adult male Golden-winged Warbler at Doe Hall, 
about 5 miles SW of McClellanville, on 3 November 1974. This specimen is now in the 
Charleston Museum. Paul W. Sykes Jr. (unpub. M.S. thesis, N.C. State Univ.) did not record 
this species during his study of land bird migration on the Outer Banks of North Caro-
lina. —JRH]  
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